MINUTES OF THE LA AND EPHA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING
FRIDAY 3 OCTOBER 2008
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	Action

	1.
	APOLOGIES 

Apologies were received from Cathie Bonich, Lesley Clark, Pat Fitzgerald, Phil Manterfield, Nigel Roberts, Debbie Rogan and Penny Smith.   


	

	2.

a)

b)

c)

d)

e)

f)


	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE EXECUTIVE MEETING

The following issues were discussed as a result of matters arising from the EPHA Executive meeting earlier in the day:

EPHA Executive changes

It was noted that Dawn Dack, Chair of EPHA, will leave headship at the end of December and that the Executive have agreed the following changes to the chairing of EPHA:
i) Claire Claydon, currently Vice Chair, will take over as Chair of EPHA from 1 January 2009, at least until the AGM in July;

ii) Karen Springett (headteacher at Milldene Primary and representative for Colchester West) will become the Vice-Chair of EPHA from 1 January 2009, with a view to possibly succeeding Claire Claydon as Chair of EPHA (subject to election at the AGM);

iii) Harriet Phelps-Knights (Headteacher at Janet Duke Infants, and representative for Basildon West) will work with Karen and Claire as “shadow” Vice-Chair;

iv) A suggested amendment to the constitution will be put forward for consideration at the AGM to allow for two Vice-Chairs for EPHA, to support the Chair with the work load and assist succession planning in future. 

Local Leaders In Education
A new programme for system leadership has been introduced by Essex LA and the National College for School Leadership. The Local Leader of Education Programme is about finding the best headteachers and equipping them with the skills and tools needed to work with other headteachers to build capacity and raise attainment. It gives national recognition to local leaders who are then deployed by the local authority to work collaboratively with other colleagues to bring about improvement. 

There has been a fair bit of interest in the programme but headteachers did not have a great deal of time to apply before the first closing date for applications on 6 October 2008. TR explained that this is a national programme and therefore Essex LA does not have the option to change the closing dates. However, this will be an ongoing programme and there will be further opportunities for accreditation and deployment.
Target Setting
The Chair of EPHA noted that the recent target-setting briefings held for headteachers had generally been well received and the statutory and non-statutory requirements had been clarified. However, there was still concern about the lack of data sets in schools and AF noted that she is still not sure of the release date for target tracker information. 
It was AGREED that a date will be set for the Autumn term 2009 for headteacher briefings on any changes to next year’s target setting arrangements. It was suggested that it might be helpful to offer differentiated briefings to reflect the varied level of experience of headteachers.

In addition, briefings will be included at the summer term headteachers’ meetings to share the implications of the new Ofsted framework from September 2009.  

Categorisation of Schools
The Local Authority has recently informed schools of their categorisation; this information was agreed with the School Improvement Partner at the meeting in the summer term so there should have been no surprises for heads. However, there was some concern that a number of schools were informed by email during the summer holidays, and AF promised to investigate as this should not have happened. She also apologised for recent administrative problems which led to some information about SIP changes being sent to the wrong schools.
Critical Incident response
TR confirmed that a critical incident response “route map” was developed last term and should have been shared with schools. It was AGREED that this should be sent to the EPHA Manager for inclusion on the website and shared with headteachers at the autumn term headteachers’ meeting.
TASCC (Team Around the School, Child and Community)

The EPHA Chair explained that the Executive had discussed their experience of TASCC at length, and had agreed that their concerns focussed on:

· Consistency of quality of provision;

· Capacity of the workforce in the TASCC;

· The need for ongoing quality assurance;

· The added work load for the headteacher, who is often named as the Lead Professional for the child.

TR responded that a review of effectiveness of the TASCCs is underway, one year on from their inception. He reminded the group that the remit for TASCCs was to provide support at the top end of Tier 1 and Tier 2, but that their introduction highlighted the gap in multi-agency capacity at higher levels and this has resulted in TASCCs being diverted to critical incidents. In response to this, the LA has:

· Re-emphasised the remit for TASCCs, focusing on early intervention and prevention;

· Re-allocated social workers to deal with children in need;

· Invested a further £12 million into Tier 3 of Children, Schools and Families services, including working with CAMHS.

· Reviewed the management of the 29 TASCCs to ensure that the focus on locality working does not result in too heavy a management structure.

There is a 20% vacancy rate in TASCCs, this is partly due to the difficulty of retaining Education Welfare Officers, and because CAMHS workers have been funded by Primary Care Trusts on short-term contracts. This latter problem is being addressed by PCTs. It was agreed that CYPSP commissioning must become long rather than short term.

Headteachers expressed a concern that Social Care only seem prepared to address cases where children are at risk of significant physical harm, rather than also taking into account risk of neglect and emotional abuse. It was AGREED that Nicky Pace, Director for Vulnerable Children, will be asked to attend the next EPHA Executive meeting on Friday 16 January, to discuss the development of social care provision in Essex. 
 
	Autumn term – target setting briefing

Summer term headteachers’ meetings– Ofsted framework 

Martin Fee

Autumn term headteachers’
meeting

TR/

Nicky Pace

	3.
	JOINT AREA REVIEW OUTCOMES
Terry Reynolds reminded the Executive that the Joint Area Review of children’s services has just taken place in Essex – this is inevitably seen as a review of Essex County Council. The JAR inspectors focus on key lines of inquiry, including safeguarding, looked after children and children with learning difficulties and disabilities. Additional key lines of inquiry in Essex included 14 – 19 provision and CAMHS (Child and Adolescent Mental Health Services). 
The JAR will grade the LA between 1 (inadequate) and 4 (outstanding) – NB the opposite scale to Ofsted inspections in schools. At the end of October there will be an Annual Performance Assessment which will give an overall judgement of children’s services – the APA will base its judgment of safeguarding and capacity to improve from the JAR outcomes.

The feedback from the JAR Inspection remains confidential at this stage and is subject to moderation and change. The outcomes will be published in January 2009. The Local Authority must respond to any key issues in the report by the end of March, and will produce a new Children and Young People’s Plan for 2001/2011 to address priorities in Essex.


	

	4.
	PARENT SUPPORT ADVISERS

Liz Martlew, Parenting Commissioner, circulated a paper for information at the meeting and explained the introduction of PSAs in Essex.

The Parent Support Advisers (PSA) project has been piloted in 20 authorities; almost 1200 schools (primary and secondary) nationally now have PSA provision.  

As part of the November 2007 school funding settlement, DCSF announced plans to expand the availability of PSAs in every local authority. Parent Support Advisers work with parents to improve children’s behaviour and school attendance, offering advice with parenting, and providing support for families at the first sign a child or young person may be experiencing attendance or behavioural issues.   Based on the Essex allocated funding it was agreed through the Essex Extended Schools Strategy Group to recruit a total of 32 full time equivalent posts to be deployed across Essex based upon the formula used to allocate Extended Schools Funding to Local Delivery Groups. Funding has been provided for three years. The TDA website provides further information on national development www.tda.gov.uk
Role of PSA -  Learning Outcomes from Pilots

· The role needs to be clearly defined with appropriate support, supervision and training particularly within case management techniques.  

· The role should complement other established posts such as Home School Liaison, Family Support Worker or Learning Mentor.  The two traps therefore are duplication or lack of focus with individuals unable to affect real impact.  

· Key to the success of the PSA role were clearly defined job roles, with agreed referral and assessment processes in place.  

PSA provision within Essex

It  was proposed and agreed through the Strategy Group, that the PSA resource be placed within Teams Around the School Child and Community (TASCCs).  This option also fits well with the Essex Children Trust Approach, with Local Delivery Groups already existing as groupings of schools providing access to extended services. It also mirrored the feedback from various consultations with children and young people and parents themselves that highlighted the importance ascribed to ensuring parents have consistent support available from an accessible, familiar one stop service.

Implementation of PSA Posts

Recruitment is currently underway. The implementation phase will be taken forward by the TASCC teams in partnership with Local Delivery Group and Behaviour and Attendance Partnership colleagues.  Key elements include:

· The common induction/training programme that will be provided to all PSAs. 
· The PSA will work across a cluster of schools and be line managed by a TASCC Manager who will provide case load monitoring, performance management and supervision support.

· PSAs will by governed by ECC Health and Safety, Safeguarding and data protection policies and procedures.  Education establishments will need to ensure that PSAs working on their premises are aware of the policies and procedures operating within that establishment and who the key staff are.

· The focus of the PSA is early intervention and prevention – behaviour and attendance issues

· There will be a local partnership agreement between TASCC, LDG and Behaviour and Attendance Partnerships that will detail PSA agreed activities, local targets, assesment process, referral mechanisms and agreed framework for monitoring and evaluation impact.  The TASCC manager will coordinate the process.

Training 

The induction and national level 3 training programme in Essex will be delivered by a multi disciplinary team drawn from ECC Workforce Remodelling team, Family Learning Team, Behaviour Support and Education Welfare Services 

Additional Information

· For specific information related to your locality please contact your local TASCC Manager 

· For further information on national developments and good practice identified through the pathfinders go to www.tda.gov.uk
· General enquiries: Liz Martlew Parenting Commissioner  liz.martlew@essex.gov.uk 

Phone: 01245 434621 


	

	5.
	NARROWING THE GAP

A presentation by Debbie Holmes, Interim Inclusion Manager

Debbie explained that the Local Authority aspires to be a “good” LA in 2010 and an “outstanding” one in 2012. These targets are ambitious, and one of the key priorities must be to close the gap between vulnerable children who under-achieve, and other children, against a context of improving outcomes for all children. This aspiration acknowledges that vulnerability and underperformance are often linked to the action and interaction of related socio economic factors and emotional and physical health and well being.
High performing Local Authorities:

· demonstrate confidence in their vision and plans to improve outcomes

· provide strong leadership and have developed strong partnerships with schools, other agencies and often parents

· know themselves well and their strengths and weaknesses

· analyse and use robust data well to identify underperforming areas and vulnerable groups and target additional support swiftly where it is needed

· provide strong support for schools including school self-evaluation and effective targeted intervention

· involve parents and carers as key partners 

· successfully tackle underachievement and lack of engagement of young people from black and minority ethnic groups and other identified underperforming groups 

· provide a good start through high quality early years provision and the development of integrated children’s centres and services

· have a strong corporate commitment to consulting with and engaging young people, allowing them to contribute routinely to local decision-making and the planning and evaluation of service- The best councils and their partners ensure that hard-to-reach groups and vulnerable children are represented in this process. 

· the diverse views and experiences of children and young people are clearly reflected in the plans

· implement effective strategies to improve attendance and reduce unauthorised absence

· have low levels of exclusion, and emphasise inclusion; 

· Youth offending services and partnership working are effective in reducing offending and re-offending rates, providing good quality and well targeted leisure activities, and engaging young people in education, employment or training.

· have an uncompromising focus on standards and  achievement from the early years through all the key stages and on narrowing the gap

Where are we now in Essex?

Essex is one of the weaker Local Authorities in relation to narrowing the achievement gap.
Exclusions rose by 9% in Essex but decreased nationally by 7%

· For all groups (female, male, free school meals, SEN and looked after children) except ethnic minorities, the number of permanent exclusions in secondary schools in 2007 was more than in 2006-  a total of 201 permanent exclusions.

· In primaries, there were more permanent exclusions in 2007 than there were in 2006 (except for girls and looked after children) – total of 36. 
· There were 10 permanent exclusions from special schools on 2007, more than in 2006.

Absence

· Absence figures in primaries improved slightly in 2006/2007 (5.17%) but are still worse than our statistical neighbours (4.99%).

· Secondary absences in 2006/2007 were significantly worse at 8.23% than our statistical neighbours (7.65%) and the national average (7.86%).

Youth Offenders

Currently we have approximately 40% of Youth Offenders not accessing full time education due to :

· Poor Attendance 

· No school 

· SEN / Complex needs

· School issues 

There is no cross partnership strategy, framework or protocol for joint working both within SCF and across partnerships

Children Looked After – there are currently 1270 looked after children in Essex.
· CLA outcomes at Foundation Stage are poor - only 4% of CLA achieve well when PSE and CLL are included, which is lower than pupils with SEN. 

· The proportion of CLA attaining 5 or more GCSEs at A* - C was the lowest of all groups, reversing the trend in previous key stages where CLA perform better than pupils with SEN.

· Attendance of looked after children is at the 91st percentile nationally 

· 2% of looked after children have been permanently excluded compared to 0% in many other LAs 

· Significant proportion of LAC not attending school and/or receiving less than 25 hours education in our childrens’ homes

Pupils Missing Education

· Exclusions in Essex rose by 9% but decreased by 7% nationally in 2007 

· Some pupils as young as 5 and 6 are receiving only 2 hours a week of education in school –-ones we know about! 

· In one special school one pupil received only 9 hours of education in a year 

· 280+ Children missing education – some who have remained on that register for significant periods of time  

· No systems or protocols for sharing this information across services and partners 

Children eligible for Free School Meals - attainment is:

· Below national FSM attainment in reading and writing at KS1 but above in Maths

· Below national FSM attainment in all subjects at KS2

· Below national FSM attainment in English and Maths but above in Science

· Below national FSM in all measures of GSCE attainment

· The gap in attainment between pupils with FSM and non-FSM increases as pupils become older, although this is the case for all Local Authorities
Developing the resources in Essex

In setting the budgets for 2008 -11 the Schools Forum supported:

· An additional £660,000 rising to £1.1 million in 2009-10 to improve outcomes for children with behaviour or attendance difficulties;

· A further £513,000 this year to improve the support available for pupils learning English as an alternative language;

· £510,000 to support those hard to place pupils who will require extra support in schools if they are to achieve and learn;

· An additional £280,000 (£430,000 in a full year) for Integrated Support Services to joint fund a new Adolescent Mental Health Unit in South Essex and resources to improve the LA’s performance against the 25 hour provision for children and young adults in alternative education;

· £613,000 (£731,000 in a full year) met from the Schools Budget to support the early intervention work of TASCC teams;

· Over £600,000 over the next three years to support ICT in ISS.

DH was thanked for her refreshing and honest presentation, which clearly demonstrated the need to focus on narrowing the achievement gap in Essex. It was AGREED that this information should be shared with all headteachers at the EPHA meetings later in the autumn term. 


	Autumn term headteacher meetings



	6.
	AGENDA FOR TERMLY AREA HEADTEACHER MEETINGS – AUTUMN TERM

The agenda for the forthcoming Area meetings was discussed and this will be published on the EPHA website on the Essex Schools Infolink.

The following matters will be addressed at the Area meetings:

Presentations/information

· Joanne Killian, Chief Executive and Director of Children’s Services, will be invited to address heads at the meeting.

· Joint Area Review feedback

· Parent Support Advisers – briefing paper
· Critical incident response “route map” – information paper

Main presentation and discussion:

· Narrowing the Gap – presentation by Debbie Holmes, Interim Inclusion Manager

	

	7.

a)

b)


	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Dawn Dack was thanked for her commitment and contribution to EPHA for many years, including the last 2 ½ as Chair. It was agreed that she has been an excellent chair for the association and will be very much missed. The Executive wished her well in her new role leading on the Primary Strategy for the LA.
Dates of EPHA Executive and Area Heads meetings 2008/2009
        

Autumn Term 2008

EAST     
Tuesday 11 November           Marks Tey Hotel 

WEST           
Friday 14 November           
North Weald Golf Club 

CENTRAL     
Tuesday 18 November     
The Waterfront, Chelmsford 

SOUTH          
Friday 21 November      
The Belvedere                      

Spring Term 2009

Executive      
Friday 16 January 

Anglia Ruskin 

SOUTH           Tuesday 10 March 
            The Belvedere 

CENTRAL    
Friday 13 March   

The Waterfront, Chelmsford 

EAST            
Tuesday 24 March  

Marks Tey Hotel 

WEST           
Friday 27 March       

North Weald Golf Club 

Summer Term 2009

Executive     
Wednesday 29 April    
Anglia Ruskin 

EAST         
Tuesday 9 June      

Marks Tey Hotel 

SOUTH       
Tuesday 16 June   

The Belvedere 

CENTRAL   
Wednesday 17 June  

The Waterfront, Chelmsford 

WEST            
Tuesday 23 June       

North Weald Golf Club 
	


………………………………

Terry Reynolds

Director of Learning for School Improvement and Early Years
…………………………………………

Dawn Dack

Chair of EPHA
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